

February 18, 2026

H&S MEETING AGENDA

Start Time: 6:35pm

Attendees: Erin Mokrohisky, Margaret Dorsey, Caitlin Rafaelidys, Mary Ann Popalisky, Becca Zolper, Alexa Thiet, Sarah Cliff, Claire Woodall-Vogg, Maura Darnieder, Kristin Block, Catherine Troncone, Cory Wycklendt, Chris Stefaniak

1. OPENING PRAYER
2. PRINCIPAL'S REPORT — CHRIS STEFANIAK
3. ADVANCEMENT/DEVELOPMENT — SARAH PANDL (did not attend)
4. MAIN AGENDA ITEMS
 - A. Approve Meeting Minutes from January – approved
 - B. SAC Report
 - i. Principal discussed iready data
 - ii. We have a long-term sub for Mrs. Powers.
 1. The sub is coming the first week in March to observe.
 - iii. They discussed the strategic plan.
 - iv. State of school is coming up on March 25. There will be opportunity to ask questions ahead of time.
 1. Need someone from H&S to talk at the state of the school meeting.
 - a. Need to discuss talking points and what else is on the the agenda.
 - i. Need to promote need for Summerfest volunteers.
 - v. They are discussing a meeting duration cap.
 - C. Treasurer Report
 - i. Reimbursements coming from Katie.
 1. Shouldn't reimburse for tax.

2. Working on an Amazon account and credit card to eliminate needing those reimbursements.
 - ii. Need to know what 8th grade funding is.
 1. 8th grade funding shouldn't go through H&S because it shouldn't go through our financials/umbrella.
 2. Need 2 squares – one for H&S and one for 8th grade funding.
- D. Auction Update
- i. Need a push for ticket sales. Currently at 170 tickets. They were estimating for 250. Deadline is Friday, February 20th.
 1. Need to get numbers to the caterer by February 24.
 2. Should we have someone reach out to people that haven't signed up yet?
 - ii. Sponsorships are above goal.
 - iii. Paddle Raise goal?
 1. Thinking of having a few different benchmarks. Need to have \$50k as the max.
 - a. Lucas is going to talk to explain the "Fund the mission".
 - iv. Sign up parties
 1. Need more progressive dinner hosts. Right now can only sit 44 people for dinner.
 2. Should we get rid of progressive dinner next year? Having a hard time getting families to host this year.
 - v. Rocky Rocco has donated pizza for a year and sponsor class party
 1. Would we consider pizza once a month from Rocky's? Fridays or Wednesday/out of uniform day?
 2. Would we need volunteers for this?
 - a. Would this be way too much work for what it is?
- E. Community
- i. Catholic School's Week- continue under H&S and is a lead needed?
- F. Musical Update
- i. A paid staff person should be involved.
 - ii. Can the fees be added to the child's tuition? We should start this next year.
- G. Pretzel Run – chairs, date for permits and Pretzel sales to go with sign-up release (which date for sign-up release?)
- i. Pretzel sales happening in April through Milwaukee Pretzel Company.
 1. We get a 50% kickback.
 2. April 13-27th sales – National Pretzel Day is April 26th. Will also coincide National Volunteer Week. Delivery is Monday, May 18th.

3. This will not be a competition.
4. Will open Pretzel Run volunteer sign up with this.

H. Summerfest Update

- i. Want to release volunteering 90 days out (after spring break).
- ii. July 4th is hard – although all the days are difficult. There are a lot of shifts (more shifts than families). This is always so hard to get enough volunteers for to cover.
- iii. We don't want to lose this opportunity, but we have a hard time filling all of the shifts.
- iv. Need to really promote this volunteer opportunity and encourage everyone to sign up for a shift.

I. Volunteers Update

- i. Email: send to families who haven't volunteered by end of second trimester or send to whole school with volunteer policy and link to sign-ups.
 1. Could we do something with 4k/5k parents social after the state of the school to answer questions about volunteering? This could help encourage them to sign up for volunteer opportunities that are needed.
- ii. Need to release remaining spring sign-ups for special persons, graduation etc.

J. Miscellaneous

- i. Teacher lunch for conferences 3/27
- ii. Special Person's – May 1st
- iii. Bylaws for board and different policies including some auction guidelines need updating in 2026- still working on update for bylaws and will send to Becca

K. Home and School Board Openings for 2026-2027 school year (org chart emailed)

- i. SAC Liaison – Maura?
- ii. President
- iii. VP Fundraising – Sarah?
- iv. VP Enrichment

L. Cocktail tables to be owned by Home and School/ H&S closet clean out

- i. We borrow the cocktail tables for all events – can H&S buy tables to use for all these events vs. borrowing them. We will look into this.

M. Gifts for Auction Chairs